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May 28, 2023 Newsletter

Virtual Club Games

LBC

Tuesday        9:15     Open

*Wednesday  9:15   0-1500

*Thursday      9:15     Open

*See notice on page 2

Tillsonburg DBC

Tuesday       7:00     Open

LBC members welcome

June 4 Social Sunday
Rookie Master Game with Pizza

Our next Sunday Social game is designed to match more 
experienced players with less experienced players.  You can sign up 
individually at the club (or indicate if you are already part of a 
mentor/mentee pairing).  All point levels are welcome.

DEADLINE:  Sign up by Friday afternoon June 2 to allow the director 
to set up the game and create pairings.

The club will provide pizza as a snack for the afternoon
break.  Please bring your own plate.  

Arrive at 12:45 for a 1 pm game.

NOTE: Sunday Social games are suspended for the summer.  They 
will resume on October 1 when the Sunday social game will follow 
the Annual General Meeting to be held on that date.

2023/24 Membership Fees are Due by
June 30

As mentioned in our last newsletter, our annual membership 
fee is now $50.  All memberships (both new and returning 
members) will be charged at this rate and will continue until 
June 30, 2024.  We encourage you to pay your membership by 
e-transfer naming membershipslbc@rogers.com as the payee.

mailto:membershipslbc@rogers.com
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LOOKING AHEAD TO JUNE

During the week of June 26, all face-to-face games will be rated as Club Championship games. 
Club Championship games offer a black masterpoint bonus of approximately 80% of a regular 
club game.

BARBARA SEAGRAM AT LBC

On May 2, Barbara Seagram, international author and bridge teacher held a very successful 
event/teaching session at the London Bridge Centre.  There were 76 participants in the 
course, a number we haven’t seen since pre-Covid days.  Barbara sold many of her books as 
well as beautiful Cambodian scarves at the event.

Many attendees brought in lovely snacks and baked goods which were 
eagerly enjoyed.  At the conclusion of the event, LBC gave Barbara a gift of a
very large beautiful bowl handcrafted by Dwight and purchased by LBC to 
give to Barbara.

Event organizer Al Edwards extends thanks to volunteers Jane King, Ron Salt,
Judy Stirling, Marion Gamble, Kate Brooks, Diane Bryant and Tom Jolliffe for
their help with set up, managing the food and drinks, checking in players, 
collecting fees and clean up.  Thanks also to Adele Woolfe and Peter Tuttle for managing the 
extended clean-up after Bridge Lab. It was great to see so many people in the club again.

CHANGE TO VIRTUAL GAME SCHEDULE FOR 
JUNE, JULY AND AUGUST

For the summer months, we are reducing our virtual game schedule to the Tuesday morning 
game, only. We hope that our Thursday morning players will participate in this game, as well 
as any of you in-person players who may be away at cottages and want to continue to 
support the club.
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UPCOMING TOURNAMENTS
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Still time to register – the deadline has been extended to June 1

EDUCATION
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NEW BALANCING COURSE BY BARRY ONSLOW

Do you want to be comfortable and competitive in Open games?  Then take a close look at the 
following course description.  The teacher, Barry Onslow, brings all the skills of a professional 
teacher, many years of bridge teaching including on multiple cruises, and of course excellent 
knowledge and judgment of the game. This is an opportunity not to be missed. And to quote 
Marie Wiley "I know Balancing doesn't sound sexy but believe me it is one of the most useful 
tools you will use.  Almost every time you play bridge"
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CHECK IT OUT

Our library collection is one to be proud of.  It offers a wide range of bridge topics within its 
almost 600 different titles by 170 different authors.  Anyone interested in browsing the full 
inventory can find it on the club website. 

The easy system of signing out books and signing them back in works very well for the most 
part.  Having said that, several books have gone missing over the past year.  Please check your 
shelves at home for any you may have overlooked.

NEW RANK ACHIEVEMENTS

To check out all new rank achievements, click here.

Please note: There can be a delay of about two months before rank achievements are 

confirmed by ACBL and reported to LBC. 

Junior Master Lorna Graham
Junior Master David Spence
Club Master Quentin Rogers
Sectional Master Nancy Hunter
NABC Master Anna Adamus
NABC Master Janusz Adamus

https://www.londonbridgecentre.ca/new-rank-achievements
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In Case You Have Forgotten…

(More about etiquette and protocol at the bridge table)

(an excerpt from LBC's Etiquette and Procedures Tips.)

Tip 34 - IT’s ABOUT TIME – BE PUNCTUAL 
• Whenever possible, arrive at least 15 minutes before the announced game time.  It will make 
starting the game on time much easier for all, and give you time to chat with your bridge friends 
and introduce yourself to newcomers.  
• A board should take about 6 to 7 minutes to play.  Be aware of the time clock and whether you 
are ahead or behind the pace of the field.  If you are behind, try to catch up so the field can 
move together. 
• Regardless of the cause, when a table has fallen behind both pairs should strive to catch up to 
the field. 
• If you are not finished when the round is called, pass the boards that have been finished to the 
next table, or set them where they can easily be picked up without disturbing your table. 
• Leading or putting dummy down before recording the contract and lead will save time for 
everyone at your table.

Tip 35 – IT’s ABOUT TIME – LATE PLAYS 
• When you hear the time clock warning “two minutes; please do not start another board” or 
the Director has called the round and there is still a board to play, call the Director to register a 
Late Play in the Bridgemate. 
• If the Director directs that you take a Late Play on a board, do so graciously.  She is trying to 
help you out from under the time pressure, while keeping the game moving for everyone else. 
• Law 82 deals with Late Plays.  If anyone at the table has looked at their hand, a Late Play is not 
allowed.  The board will be canceled and recorded as a No Play. 
• When a Late Play is taken, the Director should arrange for the table that will be playing that 
board on the last round to play it first in that round, then deliver it to the table where the Late 
Play will be played. 
• At LBC, if any one of the players is unable or unwilling to stay to play the board after the last 
round, it will be recorded as a No Play. 
• Event rankings and Masterpoint awards are based on your percentage results on the boards 
you do play; a board not played is not a deduction.

Tip 36 -CONVENTION CARDS 
• Whenever possible, especially with a regular partner, have a convention card filled out and 
available for the opponents to refer to during the auction or play. 
• You may not refer to your convention card during bidding or play; you may only do this 
between hands. 
• You may refer to an opponent’s card prior to play or when it is your turn to bid or play.  It is 
customary to ask politely for the card, rather than just reaching for it. 
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Peter’s Lesson

Peter’s lesson will return next month.  In the 
meantime please join him at the Tuesday Bridge Lab 
and Saturday Practice and Play.

TO MAKE YOU SMILE
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Columbia Employee Store Invitation Details:
•London Bridge Centre offer is valid May 19th - June 11th (see attached invite)
•Store is stocked with current season products from our family of brands – Columbia, 
Mountain Hardwear, SOREL, and prAna – items are marked with Employee Store Pricing.
•For store access, please provide this page (printed or shown on your mobile device) and 
proof of affiliation/membership
•Invitees can bring up to four additional guests with each visit
•This offer is for store access (not valid online)
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